9240 Amber Wood Drive Kirtland, OH 44094 440-477-6189 maty17@msn.com

June 13, 2022

Lake County GOP Central Committee 505 Liberty Street Painesville, OH 44077

Dear Central Committee Members:

I would like to take this opportunity to express my interest in serving the citizens of Lake County by being considered to fill the vacant County Commissioner seat as a result of Ron Young's retirement. The Central Committee is now charged with filling this short-term and highly important vacancy.

My name is Mark Tyler. I have been a resident of Lake County since 1980 and have resided in the City of Kirtland for the past twenty-eight years. I am a member of Kirtland Kiwanis, Willoughby Rotary and Painesville Gyro. Additionally, I am proud to be a member of the Sons of the American Revolution.

I earned my Bachelor's Degree in 1988 and Master of Science Degree in 1992, both in Mechanical Engineering, from Cleveland State University. I am a registered Professional Engineer (State of Ohio).

Most of my professional career was with FirstEnergy Corp and The Lubrizol Corporation. I was employed as an Engineer at the Perry Nuclear Power Plant and became a member of the Emergency Response Team. I held several Senior Engineer level positions at The Lubrizol Painesville facility until my retirement at the end of 2021.

I remain a lifelong Republican. I previously held public office in the City of Kirtland, first elected to Council-at-Large in 2001 and re-elected in 2005. In 2007, I was elected Mayor of the City of Kirtland, re-elected in 2011, and completed my second term at the end of 2015. As Mayor, I was pleased to oversee and successfully complete several highly complex infrastructure projects. In addition, various ballot initiatives were approved including amendments to the City Charter and major changes to the City Planning and Zoning Code.

My pledge to the citizens of Lake County is to work diligently and to continue to move the county forward. I believe my knowledge and prior experiences as a public servant can be an asset to Lake County and will help expedite the transition. I ask for your consideration and support.

Respectfully,

Mark A. Tyler, P.E.